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HEALING  

VILLAGE NEWS 

NOVEMBER 2022 

Please Note: 

The email address for the Parish Council is now  
healingparishcouncil@outlook.com  

Healing Village News is published and distributed by Healing Parish Council 
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  Healing Remembrance Day 

Service and Parade 

SUNDAY 13TH NOVEMBER 2022 

All residents and friends of the Village are warmly invited to take 

part in the annual Remembrance Day Service and Parade. 

The Parade will gather as usual on the British Legion Car Park on 

Oak Road, Healing and will march up to the     Cenotaph at the top 

of The Avenue.  The Parade will leave at about 10.30 am. 

The outdoor service will take place at the Healing        Cenotaph 

and wreath laying will be taking place as usual.  Afterwards the Pa-

rade will return to the British Legion and everyone is invited in for 

refreshments if they wish to do so.   

Residents can join in the service by going up to the       Cenotaph in 

time for approx. 10.50 am if they do not wish to take part in the 

Parade.  Any resident who would have difficulty standing through 

the service and is wishing to book a seat at the Cenotaph for the 

service, please contact Mr. Okopskyj, the Parade Marshall, as 

shown below and that will be arranged for you. 

There will be some spare seats available on the day for those resi-

dents who struggle to stand through the service. 

Anyone with any questions, please contact our Parade Marshall, 

Mr. Wayne Okopskyj on tel. no. 07504 119521. 
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The October meeting of the Council was held on Tuesday 11th October 

2022 at 7.30 pm at Healing Village Hall as usual. 

There were some members of the public present at the meeting as well 

as Ward Cllr. representation from NELC. 

Highways/footpaths 

NELC had confirmed that it was forward planning to proceed with parking 

restrictions in and around the Primary School during October half term, 

although this depend on the results of the consultation on the Traffic 

Regulation Order which needed to be put in place to allow the 

restrictions. 

 

Planning 

The following planning applications were considered and the agreed 

comments of the Parish Council shown below each one.  These comments 

are then submitted to NELC as required: 

 

Planning Application Reference: DM/0707/22/FULA 
Proposal: Demolish existing detached garage, erect detached garage 
with storage at firstfloor with roof lights and associated works 
Location: 18 Stallingborough Road Healing 

Asked for this application to be decided at NELC Planning Committee 

 

Planning Application Reference: DM/0708/22/FUL 
Proposal: Proposed link road between building known as 'Haiths' and 
the rear yard of NewEngland Seafoods 
Location: Albert Darnell Ltd Genesis Way Healing 

No objections. 

Healing Parish CouncilNOTES FOR  

november 2022 

E mail: healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 
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crispin.reynolds@btinternet.com 
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 Planning Application Reference: DM/0768/22/FUL 
Proposal: Erect single storey extension to front and rear and raise 
roof height of existing garage 
Location: 2 Mcveigh Court Healing 

No objections. 

 

Planning Application Reference: DM/0857/22/OUT 
Proposal: Outline application to erect eight dwellings and associated 
accesses with allmatters reserved 
Location: Land Off Great Coates Road Healing 

Objections—access, over-intensification of the plot, drainage etc. 

 

Planning Application Reference: DM/0827/22/FUL 
Proposal: Erect single storey side extension with internal and exter-
nal associated works 
Location: Off 5 Rookery Road Healing 

No objections but concerns at original build height 

 

Planning Application Reference: DM/0845/22/FUL 
Proposal: Alterations to roof from hipped to gable, extend existing 
front and rear dormersto extend existing accommodation at first 
floor with various internal and external alterations 
Location: 14 Poplar Road Healing 

No objections. 

 

Planning Application Reference: DM/0831/22/FUL 
Proposal: Demolish existing conservatory, erect side extension with 
mezzanine, roof lights and associated internal and external altera-
tions 
Location: 28 Station Road Healing 

No objections. 

 

Events 

The Fashion Show had been a huge success and the Council had been 

asked to put on another one, so one is now being planned for Spring 

2023 and will be advertised as soon as the date is confirmed. 
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Parish Council notes continued….. 

 

Parks and Village Hall updates 

The zip wire is now finished and being well used.  There is some residue 

of the lottery funding left and this is earmarked to improve the area of 

the tennis courts. 

The Hall continues to be very busy with regular hirings and lots of private 

hirings of parties, family gatherings etc. 

 

Finance 

The external audit process has now been completed and the Parish Coun-

cil has officially signed off and completed its audit for fy 21/22.  The docu-

mentation is all available on our website at 

 www.healingparishcouncil.com 

 

Parish Council Website 

All agendas, finance information and minutes of meetings etc, as 

well as the monthly Newsletter, are all published on our website at 

www.healingparishcouncil.com 

You will also find all the information you need about Hall bookings 

etc. on the website. 

We are also on FB and Instagram so do keep an eye on our social 

media pages for events etc.  They are often published there before 

you receive the Village Newsletter. 
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Hedge and Tree Maintenance 

Would all residents please note that it is an offence to allow any 

of the trees, hedges, shrubs etc. on your property to obstruct 

either the roadway or footpath by overhanging or growing over 

your boundary. 

Most residents are very considerate and regularly trim back their 

front hedges, trees etc., but there are some which are overgrown 

and causing problems for pedestrians and other road users in 

passing by. 

So if you could please make sure that your property boundaries 

which might front onto a road or pathway aren’t causing any 

nuisance or obstruction for those 

wishing to pass by, it would be much 

appreciated! 

The Parish Council 

Fly Tipping of Garden Waste/Hedge and lawn cuttings etc. 

Would residents please be reminded that they should NOT dis-

pose of grass cuttings or any other garden waste etc. on public 

land or by the roadside.  NELC does provide for a small cost 

each year a garden waste bin and there are compost bins which 

you can buy for your garden etc.  Please do NOT dump on the 

road side or on the nearest piece of public land or park. 
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POLICE REPORT  

Wolds Ward Healing Update October 2022 

Crime 

There were thirty six reported crimes across the Wolds Ward 
during September. Six offences were recorded for Healing. 

On 9th September damage was caused to a classic car parked 
on Rowan Drive after sand was placed on the roof causing 
scratches to the bodywork.  

There were three minor public order offences and two assaults 
reported.  

There were no reports of ASB.  

 

                                               

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the 
importance of being in the right place, at the right time, for the 
right reasons to reassure the public, improve public confidence 
and reduce crime and anti-social behaviour in the area in which 
we all live and work.                                                                                                        
We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where 
they live so that we can deal with any issues and step up our 
patrols in the area. The number to call for non-emergency issues 
is 101 

The named officers for Healing are:                                                                                          
PC 591 Danielle Drake 
danielle.drake@humberside.pnn.police.uk                     
PCSO 7754 Robert Dove 
robert.dove@humberside.pnn.police.uk  

Follow us on Twitter 
@ImminghamWolds                                                                                                                              
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PARISH COUNCIL MEETING DATES 

The next meeting of the Parish Counciil will take 

place as follows: 

 Tuesday 8TH November 2022 

And 

Tuesday 13th December 2022 

7.30 PM 

 

All meetings will take place in the main Hall at the new Vil-

lage Hall on Poplar Road Park, Poplar Road, Healing. 

All meetings are open to the press and public and an agenda 

for the meetings is placed on the Parish Council website ap-

proximately one week before each meeting date.  An agenda 

is also placed on the Parish Council Notice Board by the bus 

stop. 

Any resident requiring assistance to access the meetings, 

please speak to the Clerk on 07494 577661 for help. 

 

mailto:danielle.drake@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:robert.dove@humberside.pnn.police.uk
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Parish Council Office  - Open Public Sessions 

We will be holding open office sessions in the Meeting Room at the new Village 

Hall as a trial to offer open access to residents to access the Parish Council ser-

vices. 

If you want to look inside the new hall, make a hall booking, have another en-

quiry about traffic or highways or would just like to see what the Parish Council 

offers to residents, then please come along to one of these sessions. 

As well as the Clerk, the Chairman of the Council will also be in attendance. 

 

WEDNESDAY 2nd NOVEMBER 2022 

2 TO 4 PM 

No appointment needed, just come along! 

December 22/January 23 Healing News 

The next edition will be the double edition for December and 

January  

Any items for inclusion in the November edition should be 

with us by  

Friday 11th NOVEMBER 2022 

and absolutely no later. 

Please email your contributions to 

healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 
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HEALING PARISH COUNCIL 

Chairman - Tel. 07974-780915 

Cllr. Paul Fieldgate paulf.healingparish@gmail.com 

Vice-Chair - Tel. 07904 020057 

Cllr. Ashley Wright ashleyhealingparish@gmail.com 

Members 

Cllr. Melanie Dickerson melanie.healingparish@outlook.com 

Cllr. Steve Norton sjnhealingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Neil Cass  neilc.healingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Dave Spreadborough daves.healingparish@gmail.com 

 

CLERK TO THE COUNCIL: 

Mrs. Kathy Peers  healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Tel: Parish Office  07494-577661 

Office Hours 9am to 4 pm Monday to Friday 

 

Healing Website - www.healingparishcouncil.com 

We are also on Facebook at Healing Parish Council 

If you have any issues you would like to discuss  with the Parish 
Council please ring the Parish  Office or contact an individual 
member of the Council . 
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EVENTS NEWS 

 

 

 

CRAFT FAIR 

Sunday 27th November 2022  

10 to 3 pm 

Healing Village Hall 

This is a change to the previously advertised date  

- NEW DATE IS SUNDAY 27TH NOVEMBER 

Charity Craft Fair with 20 stalls 

and craft area for children to 

occupy them whilst parents look 

at the stalls! 

Refreshments on sale with all 

proceeds  to the Pink Rose Suite, 

Grimsby 
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New NELC Local Plan 

 

North East Lincolnshire Council has commenced a 
review of its adopted Local Plan as required by 
national planning guidance. The first stage of this 
review is the publication of a Scoping and Issues 
Paper. 

 

You may have already received an automated 
email notifying you of a new Scoping and Issues 
Paper event on our consultation portal. I am 
writing to let you know you can also find out more 
about the local plan review on the Council’s 
website at: https://www.nelincs.gov.uk/planning-
and-building-control/planning-policy/local-plan-
review/, where you can also view and download 
the Scoping and Issues Paper. 

The Parish Council would encourage all residents to take part in 

the consultation process for the new Local Plan for NELC.  The 

link is above and all documentation is available on the website 

at NELC.  The local plan dictates what happens to our village in 

terms of housing, schools etc. and so it is useful to have as 

many comments in as possible. 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nelincs.gov.uk%2Fplanning-and-building-control%2Fplanning-policy%2Flocal-plan-review%2F&data=05%7C01%7C%7Ca09b72fd295f47e62eaf08daa06efcdc%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C63799
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nelincs.gov.uk%2Fplanning-and-building-control%2Fplanning-policy%2Flocal-plan-review%2F&data=05%7C01%7C%7Ca09b72fd295f47e62eaf08daa06efcdc%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C63799
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nelincs.gov.uk%2Fplanning-and-building-control%2Fplanning-policy%2Flocal-plan-review%2F&data=05%7C01%7C%7Ca09b72fd295f47e62eaf08daa06efcdc%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C63799
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Village Walk  
 

You are invited to join us on a local footpath walk on 
Sunday Nov 6th at 2 pm. We will meet at Healing 
Methodist Church car park for a walk of about 2-3 
miles.   

All welcome to join us.    

Please contact Peter Ede 01472 883625 for further 
information.  

Parking within the Village 
Would all residents please remember to park considerately 
within the Village and also encourage visitors to their homes 
and businesses etc. to do the same. 
 
It is very inconsiderate to park over someone’s driveway, or 
directly opposite it, so it then makes it difficult for someone to 
get their vehicles out etc. 
 
Also, please remember the restrictions in place with regard to 
parking on verges and pavements.  NELC’s  Enforcement Officers 
do work over weekends as well as weekdays, so please bear in 
mind fixed penalty tickets can be issued at any time. 
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CHRISTMAS EVENT WITH FATHER 

CHRISTMAS GROTTO 

Sunday 11th December 2022 

Healing Village Hall 

2 pm to 6 pm 

Tea/Coffee/Mulled Wine and 

Mince Pies for sale 

Write a letter to Santa for the children and 

put it in our Letters to Santa Postbox 

Carol singing and entertainment from local 

children 

Father Christmas Grotto with visit from 

Father Christmas between 3 and 5 pm and a 

small gift for each child 

The event is free entry 
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A big thank you to all of you who came along to the Fashion Show on 

Friday 7th October.  Approx 50 people attended and feedback on this 

event has been excellent.  We will be doing another Show sometime 

in Spring 2023.  

Special thank you to Lincs Fashions, our models—Shelley, Elly and 

Kathy and to Callum and Melanie for helping us out on the night. 

A glass of wine was enjoyed on arrival and lots of high street names 

such as Monsoon, Zara, Jasper Conran, Laura Ashley, White Stuff and 

M and S were available at massively discounted prices. 

Proceeds of £190 made by the Council will go directly towards the 

next event which is the Christmas Event for 2022. 
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View from the Pew 

As we move into a new Government leadership it seems we are 

heading into a winter of industrial action, rising prices and more 

deprivation. I don’t not think I have seen so much unrest and poten-

tial hardship in my 67 years I lived on this earth. I was born in what 

would be seen now as a deprived and needy family, my father was 

a farm worker, my mother had three part time jobs and we lived a 3-

bedroom cottage with no running hot water or central heating with 

my grandparents. We had a primitive situation and no bathroom. It 

wasn’t until I was about 12 my father changed his job, and we 

moved to Lincoln, that we became acceptable in society, yet down 

the fen, we were happy. There was never a time when I or my sister 

would come home from school, and there wasn’t an adult in the 

house ready to give us a hug and ask how we had got on that day. I 

think the epitome of love and devotion was our dog who every day 

would walk down to the crossroads, about ¼ of a mile from the 

house, sit and wait for me to come home, then go back and sit and 

wait for my sister, he wasn’t happy until we were both home and 

safe. We lived very hand to mouth until we moved, then it all 

changed we became part of society in an affluent area of Lincoln 

and our lives were never the same. 

The question is what are we striving for, are we constantly looking 

for a better life with more material possessions, or are we looking 

for a more settled life where we know and are surrounded by peo-

ple who love us for what we are. Dennis my brother-in-law had a 

very simple outlook on what was important, first was God, then fam-

ily followed by everything else. Once you have sorted out what is 

important, then the rest just melt away. What is important to you? 

May God bless you all 

Neil. 
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HEALING AND KEELBY METHODIST CHURCH 

NOVEMBER 2022 

November 6th 10.00 a.m. At Healing Preacher: Mr. P. Ede 

       10.00 a.m. At Keelby Preacher: Mr. Jim Hudson 
   

November 13th 11.00 a.m. Remembrance Day at the Cenotaph 

 

November 20th 10.00 a.m. At Healing Preacher: Rev’d Neil Vickers 

                                       Holy Communion       

               10.00 a.m. At Keelby Preacher: Rev’d Joy Osborne 

 

November 27th 10.00 a.m. At Keelby Preacher: Mrs. E. Ede       

 
Flower Rota for November 

November 6th    Mrs. A-M Smith 

November 13th    Remembrance Sunday  

November 20th    Mrs. C. Smith 

November 27th    At Keelby 

 

Youth activities                            
Sunday Club Sundays 10.00-11.00 a.m. At Keelby 

 

Minister: Rev’d Neil Vickers 

Telephone 01472-871199 

Email revneilvickers@gmail.com  
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DIARY DATES !!!!! 

Sunday 13th November 2022 

Remembrance Day Service and Parade 

Usual 10.30 am parade from the Royal British Legion and 

service at the Cenotaph as usual 

 

CHRISTMAS EVENT  

SUNDAY 11TH DECEMBER 2022 

2 TO 5 PM AT THE VILLAGE HALL 

Refreshments, carol singing, choir from the Nursery and 

Santa’s Grotto.  More details on previous page. 

 

MIDSUMMER EVENT 

SATURDAY 24TH JUNE 2023 

Village Fete in the afternoon—stalls, dog show, refresh-

ments followed by a Mid-Summer Music Festival in the 

evening with live music and a bar 

All on Poplar Road Park on the site of the New Hall. 

mailto:revneilvickers@gmail.com
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 HEALING AND DISTRICT GARDEN CLUB 

 

No article this month, but for any information on the garden 
club please see number below.  

The Club meets on the first 
Tuesday of each month at the 
Village Hall. 

Call 01472887966 for further 
information. 

 

 



 

22 

If you have an interesting article for the Healing News, 

or have a thank you letter or special birthday greeting 

for someone, please send it over to us for inclusion in 

the next or future edition. 

Perhaps your group is doing something interesting, per-

haps you have done something for charity?  Or perhaps 

you have a poem others may enjoy?   

 healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Please try and 

support those who 

advertise in the 

Newsletter.   

Many of the 

advertisers give 

discounts etc. to 

Healing residents if 

you mention that 

you obtained their 

contact details from 

the advert in the 

Newsletter. 
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CHURCH OF ST PETER AND ST PAUL 

NOTICES FOR NOVEMBER 2022 

SUNDAY        6TH    NOVEMBER         11AM  MORNING WORSHIP 

 

SUNDAY       13TH NOVEMBER           11AM  REMEMBRANCE DAY  

                                                                  SERVICE AT  CENOTAPH 

 

SUNDAY        20TH NOVEMBER            NO SERVICE 

 

SUNDAY        27TH NOVEMBER            11AM  MORNING WORSHIP 

 

THE REV.   MARK HUTSON 07745369630 

 

CHURCHWARDENS:  

CHRISTINA COLEMAN   01472 280120 

KEVIN ONN 01472 883478 

 

IF ANY FURTHER INFORMATION IS REQUIRED, PLEASE SPEAK TO ANY 
CHURCH MEMBER OR THE CHURCHWARDENS. 

 

THE CHURCH IS OPEN ON A TUESDAY AFTERNOON FROM 2PM FOR PRI-
VATE AND PERSONAL  PRAYER. 

A SERVICE OF EVENING PRAYER WILL BE HELD AT 4.30PM. ALL WELCOME. 

 

ENQUIRIES FOR MARRIAGES AND CHRISTENINGS PLEASE GET IN TOUCH 
WITH THE CHURCHWARDENS. 
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PARISH COUNCIL VACANCIES !!!! 

You may have thought that the Parish Council might be 

something you could get involved with, but thought 

perhaps that you’re not properly qualified, or don’t have 

the experience etc. 

Parish Councillors come from all walks of life, all age 

groups and no qualifications are needed, nor any 

experience in local government—just a willingness to get 

involved in where you live, help make a change perhaps 

to your local village, or perhaps just work with the Council 

to keep it as it is, a lovely, safe place to live. 

Parish Councillors are consulted on all manner of things—

planning applications, traffic and highways management, 

waste and recycling, parking issues and overall strategies 

for the borough.  On top of that, the Parish Council owns 

and runs its own village hall, runs all the parks and open 

spaces within the Village and publishes the Healing News 

as well as putting on events for residents. 

There are now 4 vacancies on the Council and new 

members are really needed to help the Council move 

forward.  . 
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our carbon footprint, using energy more effectively, etc. Hope-
fully, this will lead to an exchange of information and help with 
implementation. So, the first subject, for the December issue of 
the News, will be “Rainwater Harvesting”. I have 8 water butts, 
several pumps and some pipework – and it has just about paid 
for itself already. Please let me know if you are doing stuff with 
rainwater – other than just watering the plants.  

 

Please e-mail me on    daves.healingparish@gmail.com 

 

Dave Spreadborough 

mailto:daves.healingparish@gmail.com
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  The Healing Green Agenda Group 
 

Following my, slightly longer that expected, Summer break I am 
now ready to get things going with the Healing Green Agenda. 

 

Many thanks to those who have already responded to my article in 
the July issue of the Village News. Looks like we have around 10 
very enthusiastic people to get things started. There were also 
several good ideas for making Healing a greener and more attrac-
tive village. At the November meeting of the Parish Council a new 
item on the agenda will be ideas for a lasting memorial to Queen 
Elizabeth II. This could be a park bench, a plaque or something like 
a garden, tree or nature area. I will put forward those ideas al-
ready received but please send more to myself and Kathy or come 
along to the council meeting. 

 

I would like to have a “get together” meeting of the Green Agenda 
Group (or whatever we want to call ourselves) in the next few 
weeks. I’m thinking that this will be in the evening, midweek. It 
will be an opportunity to meet up and decide how to proceed in 
future. Once arranged, I will put out an open invite including on 
the Village Notice Board by Healing School, which is currently be-
ing brightened up! 

 

As well as doing more planting, growing and things horticultural, I 
am planning to produce a monthly article for the Village News on a 
subject related to living in a more sustainable manner, reducing  
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You could be making a difference to the Village you live 

in—helping to shape the nature of the way the village 

developers, helping to decide how much new housing the 

Village should have and where it should be, helping us to 

put on events and engage with the local community. 

Come along to the next meeting and sit and watch what 

happens or all us on 07494 577661 for some informal 

information or call an existing Council member. 

The main commitment is to be able to attend the 

meetings on the second Tuesday of each month at 7.30 

pm. 

After that, its up to each individual member how involved 

they become.  We have members who look after the 

Healing News distribution, those who help out at events 

and managing the Hall and those who are introducing 

green agendas and projects for the Village. 

If you think you can contribute something towards the life 

of your village, then please come along to the next 

meeting or get in touch with one of the Council or the 

Clerk for an informal chat. 
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TREATS FOR CHRISTMAS 

The response to the Christmas appeal last year was amazing, with 

so many kind donations. This year there will be a  

Coffee Morning 

 at Healing Methodist Chapel on Station Road  

supporting the Immingham Food Larder.        

Saturday the 3rd of December 2022 

 morning from 10.30am until 12.00 noon.  

With Christmas fast approaching, we thought that we could per-

haps bring some of the Christmas spirit to struggling families by 

donating extra seasonal treats such as Christmas puddings, cakes, 

selection boxes, chocolates, special biscuits etc. always checking 

‘best before’ dates please.  

We will also be supporting the Toys for Joy appeal, which asks for 

donations of brand new toys, which can again be donated to 

needy local families this Christmas. 

If you would like to donate something at this special time of year, 

please bring your gifts to the coffee morning.  You will be very wel-

come. 

If you need any further information please ring Angie on  01472-

507251  or  Pat  on 01472-882544 
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HALL NEWS!! 

There is now an informal library/book lending up at 

the Village Hall.  The bookcase is in the main reception 

and we ask that everyone who uses this please re-

spects the facility and returns books/jigsaws etc. both 

in a timely fashion and in the state they borrowed 

them in.  The facility is open when the Hall is open. 

If you would like to bring us some books, then please 

drop them off. 

 

Village Hall Bookings 

The Village Hall is available to book for children’s parties, 

christenings, family parties etc. 

Please call us on 07494 577661 or email us at 

 healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

There are preferential rates for Healing residents and private 

hirings are available on Friday afternoons and evenings, Saturday 

afternoons and evenings and all day Sundays. 

Bouncy castles are allowed and easily fit into the Hall. 


